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Members Present:

Bob Ratchford

Beth Neff

Pete Olson

Bob Ratchford called the meeting to order and announced the purpose of the meeting was to talk about the direction the Finance Committee has taken and the decision to request an attorney.  

Bob Ratchford discussed October 1st and 8th meeting minutes.  The goal is to make a more efficient government by consolidating.  

Bob Ratchford spoke about the website and both the Town and Townships budgets are posted now.  Beth Neff stated that she would like to put it in a better format so that it could be read easier by the public.  Pete Olson explained that it is in a readable format, which is the state prescribed Form 1s, but it only shows the expenditures.  Beth Neff stated that form B has both the expenditures and revenue.  
Bob Ratchford discussed the goal of the consolidation would be to combine the functions that can be combined and figure out what would need to be subcontracted.  Pete Olson stated that it was also to establish rules and regulations for growth in the community.  Pete Olson stated that there may be a decrease in elected officials because the consolidation, but there would be additional board members added for representation of the new areas.  Bob Ratchford stated that it appears we are all in agreement that this will create a much more vital community when looking at the map.  This will also make this area more competitive within the State of Indiana.  
Bob Ratchford discussed the IACT conference and it being a crash course for becoming a council member and that it was very beneficial.  

Bob Ratchford discussed that the purpose of this meeting was to employ an attorney for the combining entities.  An attorney should be employed to bring all the groups together and go forward to the next stages of consolidation.  John Mogush and Phil Greg have drafted a letter regarding requests for proposals from different Law Firms.  Pete Olson explained that he was going to send the letter to Barnes and Thornburg and Kreig Dewalt.  He also stated that from the financial side he was going to send letters to Umbaugh and Crowe & Hayworth.  
Pete Olson felt that the only thing that would potentially increase would be the zoning costs, which would be around $40-60k a year with the consultant work that will need to be done and taking the part-time position and make it full-time.  Pete Olson explained that there would not need to be any additional space provided because the current building and Zoning department has an office.  Bob Ratchford asked if anyone has looked into the insurance cost for the Township’s employees.  Pete Olson stated that they do not offer health insurance, but the Trustee does receive PERF benefits.  

Bob Ratchford discussed the organizational chart for the Town and Township and the completed budget forms.  He also spoke on behalf of the finance committee and that everyone is in agreement that an attorney should be employed.  Bob Ratchford, Pete Olson, and Beth Neff feel that at this point they like where this is going and are doing everything possible to comply with 36-1-5. 

Meeting adjourned.  
